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May 29, 2019 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
RE: Case 19-E-0079 – In the Matter of the Continuation of Standby Rate Exemptions 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 

Enclosed is the following tariff leaf transmitted for filing by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a 
National Grid (“Company”) in compliance with the order from the New York Public Service Commission 
(“Commission”) issued May 16, 2019 in the above referenced proceeding (the “Order”). 
 

Eleventh Revised Leaf No. 418 
First Revised Leaf No. 418.1 
 
To P.S.C. No. 220 Electricity 
Effective: June 1, 2019 

 
This filing is made in compliance with the Order, which directed the Company to file revisions as 

discussed in Ordering Clause 1 of the Order.  This Ordering Clause requires the Company to continue existing 
standby rate exemptions for eligible distributed energy resources, including the limited exemption for CHP facilities 
greater than 1 MW and less than 15 MW until May 31, 2021. 

 
Also, in compliance with Ordering Clause 1, the Company is filing on not less than one day’s notice to 

commence June 1, 2019.  A further revised redline and clean version of the tariff leaves are attached. 
 
In accordance with Ordering Clause 3 of this order, the requirements of PSL §66-12 and 16NYCRR 

720.8.1 concerning newspaper publication of the proposed tariff amendments have been waived. 
 

Please advise the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
/s/ Carol Teixeira 
 
Carol Teixeira  
Manager, NY Electric Pricing 

Received: 05/29/2019


